
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 2024 
 
 
 
Pastor Samson (Labur Area) 
Hello, I thank God that my daughter gave birth to a girl this month. It is a blessing from God. Our church is Lighthouse Baptist 
Church. Up to now, I have 5 members faithfully attending the church, and more than 10 children. I don't have a helper because 
the believers are still young in the faith. We have a church farm donated by one man (approximately 0.3 of an acre), and we 
have constructed a church with timber and covered the roof with iron sheets. We have not completed the building yet, but I am 
looking forward to seeing how we can finish the building. 
 
From my home where I live, it is 12 kilometers to the church. Finally, I am looking to see how to get finances so that I can 
support Pastor John Kirui to come almost twice a week and help me in soul winning from door to door.  
 
Thank you and God bless, 

Pastor Samson 
 
Pastor John (Trans Mara South, Lolgorian) 
Good day, our church is going well. Currently, we have 15 adults and 13 children. For Sunday school, we have around 12. On 
the 24th of the April, we baptized 3. Every Thursday, I go out soul winning in our area. Currently, we have covered the sides of 
the church with corrugated iron. We still have one door and a floor, and we have built a toilet for the church. 
 
Thank you, 

John Kirui 
 
Pastor William (Moringa, Bomet Area) 
We are doing well here at home, and the church as well. There has been heavy rain affecting the number in attendance, both 
during Bible study and Sunday fellowship. Joseph, one of the men from our Bible study, has been having a great challenge 
from when the river swells and floods heavily. Sometimes he fails to attend because bridges were carried away by the flooding. 
We give glory to God for his daughter and his younger son, who have both been attending as well now. My wife and I have 
been having a challenge as well in reaching on time due to heavy rain and bad roads. I have never been able to attend with 
my family due to lack of means for transport. Thank you to your church for donating the tent. It has been of great benefit to the 
Bible study and Sunday service. 
 
Pastor William 


